

Information Governance Team

Postal Address: Coventry City Council PO Box 15 Council House Coventry CV1 5RR

www.coventry.gov.uk

E-mail: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

Phone: 024 7697 5408

15 September 2021

Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) Request ID: FOI356174980

Thank you for your request for information relating to park and litter bins.

You have requested the following information:

I am trying to establish how the council procures its external litter bins and have the following questions:

1. What has the council spent in each of the last 4 years to March 2021 on external street and park litter bins?

2017/2018 - £34,933.00 2018/2019 - £23,724.30 2019/2020 - £44,884.20 2020/2021 - £42,287.50

2. Going forward how is the budget expected to change and by how much?

There is no expected budget change.

3. Who have been the top 5 suppliers of litter bins in each of these years?

Glasdon Wybone Broxap

a. What Model of litter bin was purchased from each company?

Glasdon - Super Trimline 50 and Topsy Royale.

Wybone - MLB 112/P 112 Litre Steel Galvanised and Compass Bin closed top.

Broxap - Oulton Round Litter 120 litre.

b. How much did the council spend with each?

Glasdon 2017/18 - £11,524.00 Wybone 2017/18 - £23,409.00

Glasdon 2018/19 - £5,935.00 Wybone 2018/19 - £17,789.30

Glasdon 2019/20 £27,546.00 Wybone 2019/20 £17,338.20

Glasdon 2020/21 - £25,589.50

Wybone 2020/21 - £15,340.00 Broxap 2020/21 - £1,358.00

- 4. Has the council followed a tender process? If so, can you provide details including when any existing contracts come to an end.
- 5. If the council does not follow a tender process, how does the council select its supplier?
- 6. Does the council have a policy for renewals of litter bins? If so, please can I have a description.

For Questions 4 to 6, following careful consideration, the information you requested falls under the exemption(s) in Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000, which relates to 'information reasonably accessible to the applicant by other means.'

The exemption applies as the information is published and publicly available to view by accessing the Council website, please use the following link:

https://www.coventry.gov.uk/info/17/doing business with the council

This exemption is not subject to the public interest test.

The supply of information in response to a FOI/EIR request does not confer an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

For information, we publish a variety of information such as: FOI/EIR Disclosure Log, Publication Scheme, Facts about Coventry and Open Data that you may find of useful if you are looking for information in the future.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email icocasework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

Information Governance